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2 King Street

ÅStaff last met with the Parks and Recreation Commission on 
June 16, 2022 to discuss the future use of City -owned 
property at 2 King Street

ÅCity Council declared the property surplus at the Legislative 
Meeting on June 28, 2022 and asked that staff further 
engage the community to solicit input into future options and 
uses of the property both private and public to help inform a 
possible RFP for the sale and redevelopment of the property

ÅStaff will return to Council with a summary of the input 
received from the community and Council will determine 
whether to move forward with the issuance of an RFP.

ÅNote: Because Council declared the property surplus does 
not mean that the property must be sold.
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Background

ÅJune 2019 the City received an unsolicited 
offer for purchase of 1,825 square feet of 
City -owned property at 2 King Street

ÅThe property was leased and utilized as eight 
(8) parking spaces for the businesses located 
in the Fitzgerald Warehouse Complex

ÅLeases were terminated in May 2022 to 
coincide with the closure of Strand Street to 
vehicular traffic

ÅWaterfront Plan confirms that surface parking 
lots are not desirable use in this area
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2 King Street Parcel



2 King Street Aerial

5

Aerial Photo of Subject Property Outlined in Yellow



8 Parking Spaces

2 King Street
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Property Looking North

2 King Street
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Community Recommendations

Some recommended uses from the 

community have included:

ÅRestrooms

ÅIndoor, outdoor or covered outdoor 

recreation space

ÅMeeting rooms

ÅVisitor information

ÅArts and cultural uses

ÅAPD/Public Safety Offices
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City Requirements

Some City requirements will include but 

not limited to:

ÅMeasures to address flooding and 

stormwater management

ÅConsistency with the City's Waterfront 

Plan
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Waterfront Plan

ÅBased on existing Waterfront Plan, there 
is no clear use or expressed purpose for 
land. 

ÅWaterfront Plan confirmed that surface 
parking lots are not a desirable use in this 
area; Parking is non -conforming with POS 
zoning. 

ÅStrand Street between King Street and 
Wales Alley temporarily closed to 
vehicular traffic as of May 31, 2022

ÅStrand Street is intended to become 
pedestrian oriented
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Waterfront Plan
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Waterfront Aerial
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